August 17, 2018

Society of Broadcast Engineers Chapter 59

## Minutes of the August 8, 2018 Meeting

The August meeting of Chapter 59 of the **Society of Broadcast Engineers** was held August 8, 2018 at Applebee's Restaurant; 6800 Johnson Drive; Mission, Kansas. There were 12 in attendance. John Beck, chapter vice chairman, was in charge.

Beck opened the business meeting at 11:45AM. He asked secretary Ben Weiss to read the minutes of the July meeting. The motion to accept the minutes was by Chriss Scherer and the second by Steve Hendrix. The motion passed.

There was no old business.

New business consisted of a discussion about future meeting places for our chapter since Godfather's Pizza has closed. John Gray will search for a new place to meet that would have a private room for us.

John Gray, chapter program chairman, indicated that he has no programs set up for the near future. He did mention the possibility of touring the WW1 memorial museum.

Kirk Chestnut, KC Metro EAS chairman, said there was nothing remarkable with EAS lately. Kirk did mention that Paul Kriegler, manager US Sales Omnia/Telos Alliance has invited anyone interested to visit the Sprinter van loaded with Telos and Omnia equipment that will be on display at the Entercom Broadcast Center August 13<sup>th</sup> at about 4:00PM.

Ron Rockrohr, Chapter certification chairman, reminded us that the next window of opportunity to take local cert exams is November 2-12 and the registration deadline is September  $24^{\rm th}$ .

The motion to adjourn was by Andrew Godssen and the second was by John Gray.

The program consisted of an open form with a general discussion of engineering topics.

Submitted by: Ben Weiss Secretary/Treasurer